
White Oak Township Board Meeting                                                                          
December 8 , 2019

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on 
Monday,December 8, 2019.  In attendance were:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk 
Leela Vernon,  Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee John Kemler, Rick Martinez, Trustee Graf led 
us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Treasurer Kemler, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the 
minutes of the September 9, 2019 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to approve the 
treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion carried.

Rick Martinez gave his zoning report.  Trustee Kemler made a motion to approve the 
variance for Russ VanNorman on Swan road, seconded by Trustee Graf.  Motion carried.

There was some discussion about the quote from Quinn to repair the walking path.  It 
was decided that we should get quotes from other companies.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to renew our 
insurance policy with Burnham & Flower.  Motion carried.

Jan Baker took the floor to announce her retirement.  Trustee Kemler said he would 
speak with Renee Drury to see if she was interested in the position.  She presented the 
board with a scrap book of the work she has done for us over the years. 

It is the time for our annual service on the lawn tractor.  We decided to go with D & G’s 
Gold service so they will pick it up, service it, and return it.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to post a sign on the 
trash area that it is not for public use.  Motion carried.     

Trustee Graf made a motion to pay the bills as presented, seconded by Trustee Kemler.  
Motion carried.

There was some discussion regarding our Saturday trash pickup.  We talked about 
asking Titan Trash how much they would charge per household if the Township would 
guarantee at least 40 households would sign up.  We also discussed possibly charging 
for a yearly permit for people to use the service.  To be discussed at a later time.

Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:45 p.m.

⦁ Submitted by:  Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
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